
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our ref: PET 43600 
Your ref:  A798525 
 
 
4 January 2022 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3644-21 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Timothy Nicholls MP, 
Member for Clayfield on 2 December 2021 about the North Brisbane bikeway (NBB) – Price 
Street to Kedron Brook, Stage 5. 
 
The Queensland Government, through the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR), 
invested $32.11 million to construct stages one to four of the NBB from Gilchrist Avenue in 
Herston to Price Street, Wooloowin. Further stages of the NBB connecting to suburbs north 
of Wooloowin will be delivered by Brisbane City Council (BCC). 
 
The proposed alignment for NBB Stage 5 from Price Street, Wooloowin to the Kedron Brook 
Bikeway via Dickson, Keith, Sydney and Jackson streets is being designed and delivered by 
BCC. There has been no input from TMR to this proposed alignment. Further, there is no 
financial contribution from the Queensland Government to this proposed alignment, and no 
funding has been sought by BCC to date.  
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
 


